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Summary:-

The Notice of Decision issued by the City Council in June 2006 includes a series of conditions, one of which (Condition 2) seeks the later submission of the standard 5 “Reserved Matters”. However, when making the application the applicants had provided details of the means of access and had specifically identified that they were not seeking to “reserve” access for later approval. They have now requested that the Decision Notice be re-issued to reflect that situation.

Recommendation:-

That an amended Notice of Outline Consent be issued with Condition 2 modified to exclude reference to “Means of Access”.

Catherine Elliot

Director of Development Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Taylor
Ext:
7171


To the Chairman and Members of the





          DS.11/07

Development Control Committee

1.0
Background

1.1
Members may recall that an application for Outline Planning Permission for the “Proposed 'Hub' Development - Uses To Include: A1 & A3/A5 Small Scale Retail And Cafe Facilities; Crèche; A3 Restaurant; A4 Public House/Restaurant; Petrol Filling Station; And B1 Offices Together With A Small Bus Interchange, Associated Infrastructure, Servicing And Parking Areas (Outline) was considered by the Development Control Committee in March 2006.

1.2
The Committee resolved that it was “minded to approve” the submission subject to the application being referred to, and cleared by, Government Office for the North West under the “Departure” procedures. Following the response from GONW, to the effect that the application raised issues that were of local importance, and should be determined by the Local Planning Authority, the Council issued the Outline Consent in June 2006.

1.3
That consent incorporates a requirement (under Condition 2) for the later submission of the (then) 5 standard “Reserved Matters” i.e. siting, design, external appearance, means of access and landscaping. However, when lodging the application, the applicants clearly identified that “means of access” was not being reserved but should be considered by the Planning Authority as part of that application. Accordingly, the words “means of access” should not have been included in Condition 2.

1.4
The Agents acting for Kingmoor Park Property (applicants) have written to the Council pointing out the anomaly in the Notice of Approval and have asked that this be rectified.  Since it was, clearly, not intended that “means of access” was to be dealt with at the detailed planning stage, it is appropriate that the condition be modified accordingly and a revised Notice of Approval is issued.
2.0
Recommendation

2.1
That an amended Notice of Outline Consent be issued with Condition 2 modified to exclude reference to “Means of Access”.

Catherine Elliot

Director of Development Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Taylor
Ext:
7171
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